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ICC Approves Certificate for Prairie State Power Line Project

The Illinois Commerce Commission gave final approval Wednesday to a joint proposal by AmerenIP and Ameren Transco to construct a set of high voltage transmission lines to connect a new power plant being constructed by Prairie State Generating Company, near Marissa in Washington County, to the Ameren electrical grid.
The Commission issued a certificate of convenience and necessity which will allow Ameren Transco and IP to construct and operate the system which will include three 345 kV power lines with substation improvements to accommodate the higher voltages.  The certificate was issued after the companies proved that construction of the new facilities is needed to provide adequate, reliable and efficient service.  AmerenTransco is a new, wholly-owned subsidiary of Ameren and will construct the project in conjunction with AmerenIP.
Prairie State, which is owned by Peabody Energy, plans construction of a coal-fired base load generating station with generating capacity of approximately 1,650 MW.   AmerenIP is required to provide non-discriminatory interconnection service to any generator that requests a connection.
The primary transmission line will run in a westerly direction from the Baldwin Energy complex to AmerenUE’s Rush Island power station, along the Mississippi River, across from Fults, Il.  The approved route reflects modifications to the route that were made by the Commission in order to accommodate the concerns of some landowners who could be affected by the lines.

The transmission line project and related work is estimated to cost approximately $90 million.  AmerenTransco will finance the majority of the cost to construct the lines. 
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